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NOTICE OF INTENT 

 

Department of Children and Family Services 

Licensing Section 

 

Child Welfare Home Certification – Child Placing Agencies 

(LAC 67:V.7316) 

 

 In accordance with the provisions of the Administrative 

Procedure Act R.S. 49:950 et seq., the Department of Children 

and Family Services (DCFS) proposes to adopt LAC 67:V, Subpart 

8, Chapter 73, Child Placing Agencies, Section 7316, DCFS 

Certified Relative/Kinship Foster Homes. 

 The department proposes to adopt Section 7316 as pursuant 

to federal register 88 FR 66700, Title IV-E agencies may claim 

federal reimbursement for an eligible child who is placed in a 

relative or kinship licensed or approved foster family home when 

the agency uses different licensing standards for relative or 

kinship foster family homes. 

Title 67 

SOCIAL SERVICES 

Part V.  Child Welfare 

Subpart 8.  Residential Licensing 

Chapter 73. Child Placing Agencies 

§7316. DCFS Certified Relative/Kinship Foster Homes 

 A. Pursuant to federal register 88 FR 66700, Sections 

7315.A.1-10, 7315.A.12-14, 7315.B.-C., 7315.E.1.k, 7315.E.4-5, 

7315.F.12, 7315.G.1-4, 7315.G.10-15, 7315.N, 7315.P.–R. shall 

not apply to relative/kinship family homes as defined by child 

welfare policy and certified by DCFS for foster placement. These 

homes shall only be required to follow the certification 

standards detailed in child welfare policy. 

 AUTHORITY NOTE: Promulgated in accordance with R.S. 

36:477 and R.S. 46:1401 et seq. 
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 HISTORICAL NOTE: Promulgated by the Department of 

Children and Family Services, Licensing Section, LR 50: 

Family Impact Statement 

 The proposed rule is not anticipated to have an impact on 

family formation, stability, and autonomy as described in R.S. 

49:972. 

Poverty Impact Statement 

 The proposed rule is not anticipated to have an impact on 

poverty as defined by R.S. 49:973. 

Small Business Statement 

 The proposed rule is not anticipated to have an adverse 

impact on small businesses as defined in the Regulatory 

Flexibility Act. 

Provider Impact Statement 

 The proposed rule is not anticipated to have an impact on 

providers of services funded by the state as described in HCR 

170 of the 2014 Regular Legislative Session. 

Public Comments 

All interested persons may submit written comments to Joy 

Legaux, Licensing Program Director, Department of Children and 

Family Services, P.O. Box 3776, Baton Rouge, LA 70821 or by 

email to DCFSPublicHearings@la.gov. The deadline for submitting 

written comments is at 4:30 p.m. on August 27, 2024. 

Public Hearing 

A public hearing on the proposed Rule will be held on 

August 27, 2024, at DCFS, Iberville Building, 627 North Fourth 

Street, Room 1-134, Baton Rouge, LA beginning at 9:00 a.m.  All 

interested persons will be afforded an opportunity to submit 

data, views, or arguments, orally or in writing, at said 

hearing.  Individuals with disabilities who require special 

services should contact the DCFS Appeals Unit at least seven 

mailto:DCFSPublicHearings@la.gov
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working days in advance of the hearing.  For assistance, call 

(225) 342-4120 (voice and TDD). 

 

 

 David Matlock 

 Secretary 

 

7/10/24
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